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SCCA minutes of meeting held at the Cobleskill Fair 

Grounds on July 28, 2011.  Attendance 

is needed from each club for their input on club activities
SCCA President, Doug Handy, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with 17 in attendances and 10 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Richmondville Fish & Game, Cave Country Riders, Summit Sno-Riders, Conesville Rod & Gun Club, Coon Skinners, Trout Unlimited, and Long Path Hikers.  Willy Karlau made a motion to accept the June minutes from the last meeting.  This was seconded by Dewey Irving. Dave Wood made a motion to accept the June’s treasurer’s report, seconded by Mark Hotaling.  A vote of the membership approved the both motions. 

The SCCA members reviewed the Antler Restriction proposal again: Even with the new 5 year NYS DEC Deer Management proposal out for public review there still interest within the SCCA of what each clubs want. A letter was sent out to each club requesting this information. Antler restriction or No Antler restriction. I have only received two letters back so far which were both against the 3-point on a side antler restriction. I haven't received any information from DEC from the public comments other than we heard that over 2000 responses were sent in. Statewide numbers could be different from what local hunters are looking for.
Looking Glass Pond is still being drained down using two siphon tubes because the intake pipe for the overflow is clogged. This is part of the $2500 Habitat/Access Project for Region 4. DEC is also applying some funding from a Handicapped Funding Grant. This will increase what work can be done.  DEC is dragging their feet!!  Maybe the threat is gone because the pond has been drained down and the pressure has dropped.  

Fair Exhibits looked great. The SCCA members worked a couple of hours before the August meeting on cleaning up the booth and getting the displays, animal mounts ready for fair goers to view and straightening up information from DEC and all the different club associations. We removed outdated information and cleaned up the bulletin boards. Thank you to Willy Karlau for new posters from Middleburgh Rod & Gun club events, Carl Stefanik for updating the SCCA booklet, the college students for their new display and Dave Wood’s display of his new Bobcat & Pheasant mount. A special thanks to all the volunteers who help sell raffle tickets and answer questions - Carl Stefanik, Doug Handy, Pete Beilby, Dave Wood, Gordon Emerson, Mike Zeh, Mark Hotaling, Steve Czachor, John Bloomer, Lee Colby, Bob Britton, Joe Kopacz, Brad Sherwood, George Sherwood, John Hounauer, Art Klopman, Joe Hough, Dewey Irving, Mario Rosanio, Gene Maello, Liz Reinhart, Don Reinhart, Ray Zeh, Allan Colby, Krysten Zummo & Rose Swider(college students), and everybody’s friend, Joe Moore who knows more people in Cobleskill than anybody I know. Raffle ticket sales were about the same as last year. It takes us nine days to sell about the same number of tickets which we used to sell in six days.  I would like to especially thank Bob Britton who came to the booth daily and made bank deposits. Hopefully, I didn’t leave anyone out! Maybe because of the local economy and I think that the attendance at the fair was also down along with rain a couple days and rain on the last day of the fair which is usually our best day for selling tickets. There was also a fence installed across the roadway and no public parking in the North Lot which cut way down on the fair goers traffic who came by our booth.  I did go to the main office and complain. They said they would look into this for next year. I heard from some of the vendors that between moving Brooks Chicken and also the beer tent their sales were way down this year. It was raining so hard at 6:00 PM when we were suppose to draw the winners that there were no witnesses or youths to draw out the winners. We ended up waiting until the rain stopped, around 7:30 before we got a couple of kids to pull tickets from our squirrel cage. Signed up six new SCCA Associate Memberships at the fair this year.   

Canoe Raffle Winners: 
1st Prize (Canoe or $500) - Aimee Rathka -  121 Park Place Cobleskill, NY 12043.  She chose the canoe. She came and picked it up that night.  
2nd Prize (Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited) - Patrick Funk from Hobart, NY stationed in Japan while in the military, will pick up his gun while on leave. 
3rd Prize (Wildlife Print donated by Schoharie County Ridge Runners/NWTF) - Donna Duheme - from Jefferson. (Picked up prize on 08/08/11)

4th Prize ($100 Check donated by Senator James Seward) - Dan Joyce -  595 Vernal Butler Rd.  Cario, NY 12413. (Mailed check 8/9/11)

5th Prize ($100 Check Donated by Assemblyman Peter Lopez) - Dell Herrewyn from 80 Park Ave  Latham, NY 12110 (Mailed check 8/09/11)

6th Prize ($100 Savings Bond donated by Bank of Richmondville) - John Davidson - P.O. Box 72  Cobleskill, NY 12043  (Mailed Certificate on 8/9/11)
7th Prize ($100 Savings Bond – donated by NBT) - Frank Novara  109 Belleview Ave   Center Moriches, New York  11934  (Mailed Certificate on 8/9/11). 

Winning Tickets were drawn from the wire cage by Jonathan T. Gray and Christopher J. Gray at the fair on Saturday Night after the rain stopped around 8:00 PM 

Fall Hunter Safety Training Courses: Anyone signing up for a hunters safety course will need their Birth Certificate along with a School ID plus their legal guardian or parent on the night of the sign up if they are under 21 years of age.  There will be a Hunter Safety Course at Richmondville Fish & Game club: Archery – Sign up at the Village Office on August 15th , 7 – 8 PM, Class will be held on August 21st 8 AM to 4PM at the Richmondville Fish & Game Club. Gun safety course date – sign up at the Village Office on August 22nd 7-8 PM, Class held on August 26th 6-9:30 PM & August 27th 8AM to 4PM @ the Richmondville Fish & Game Club. Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club will be sponsoring hunter safety classes on the following dates. Archery - Sign up on September 6th 7-8 PM, class date will be September 10th  8AM – 4PM. Gun Safety course dates are sign up September 12th 7-8 PM with class dates September 16th 6-9:30 PM and September 17th 8AM to 4PM.  The next gun course, sign up September 19th 7-8 PM with the class dates September 23rd 6-9:30 PM and September 24th 8AM to 4 PM. The Conesville Rod & Gun Club is setting up a gun hunters safety class – sign up on September 26th 7-8 PM @ the Town Hall and class dates September 30th 6-9:30 PM and Oct 1st 8AM to 4PM which will be held at the Fire House. They need at least 15 people to sign up or the class will be cancelled. Call Dewey Irving if you would like to attend the Conesville Class 607-588-6978. 

Fish Stocking – Button Sales: Still have some buttons available for sale. Contact Mike Zeh 265-4961 On July 1st the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club stocked a total of 300 trout (Brown & Tiger) in the Cobleskill Holding Pond on Dow Street near Mineral Springs. These were purchased from the SUNY Cobleskill College fisheries. The $900 funding for this stocking came from the selling of $10 buttons to local sportsmen & sportswomen to promote youth fishing. 
      NYPA: Wild Life Task Force met on August 18th with 17 in attendance. This Force has representatives from the NYPA, NYS DEC, SUNY Cobleskill, Minekill State Park, and the SCCA.  Reviewed existing policies for hunting with archery & crossbow along with boating security requirements, the stocking programs of 2500 trout and 1500 walleye this past spring & summer. The history of the Friends of Minekill & Shauls State Parks was reviewed. The Power Authority has approved to allow Crossbow Hunters this coming deer season. You must fill out an application and have taken a proficiency test.  The application deadline is September 23. There be proficiency test done on Sept 1st at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club between 3PM -7PM and again on Sept 8th at the NYPA Visitors Center 3PM – 7PM. Contact John Osinski 518-433-6742 for an appointment. There will be a 5K Trail Run/Walk on September10th. For info call Tammy Armlin @ 518-827-7714. Proceeds to benefits Ronald McDonald House.  The NYPA has asked the SCCA to setup a booth at their Wildlife Festival on September 24, 10 AM – 4 PM.  

Also NYPA Regional Manager of Central NY, Lynn Hait gave a brief overview of the Blenheim/Gilboa Operations & Relicensing. The 50 year license for the B/G Operations expires in 2019. In 2014 they are required to file an intent for relicensing.  NYPA is very concerned about misinformation being sent out to the public. Gas Steam Turbines have changed the use of B/G Operations.  They are more of a Reserve, Reserve, Reserve Operations now. B/G is special. Funding is a lot smaller. NYPA has promise to keep an open door for ideas from SCCA and the Wild Life Task Force. NYPA is building a data base of different ideas. No dollars have been identified for any community projects to date.

For more information check web site:  http://www.nypa.gov/facilities/blengil.htm   
Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board –The next Region 4 FWMB will be held on September 21st at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. 
NEW YORK STATE DEC: Received over 2000 responses from hunters across New York State on the Proposed 5 – year Deer Management Plan.  No information available from DEC on public comments. To review the plan go to website: deerplan@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

2011-2012 Sporting Licenses Available Beginning August 15, 2011, Deer Management Permits, Hunting, Fishing, Trapping Licenses will be Available at over 1500 license sales outlets statewide. Sporting licenses can also be ordered by mail or by telephone and via the internet. The 2011-2012 sporting licenses are valid beginning October 1, 2011, through September 30, 2012. All those who purchase a marine fishing license will receive a refund whether  life time or yearly. NYS will be refund the money from the Conservation Fund. 

Don’t forget to purchase the Habitat/Access Stamp when you buy your hunting license.  When you purchase a $5 Habitat& Access Stamp you help open and improve land for outdoor recreation. It’s the perfect way to conserve New York’s wildlife heritage. This year’s stamp has a picture of a turtle on it. A Habitat/Access Stamp is not required to hunt, fish or trap, nor do you have to purchase a sporting license to buy a habitat stamp. Habitat is the key to fish and wildlife abundance, and the Habitat Stamp will provide money to help improve and conserve fish and wildlife habitat for the future as well as increase public access to public and private lands for fish and wildlife related recreation. Buying a habitat stamp is the perfect way for young or old, angler or hunter, birder or photographer to help conserve New York's fabulous wildlife heritage. By law, all monies raised through purchases of the Habitat/Access Stamp must be deposited in the State's Conservation Fund in the Habitat Account. Two rounds of Habitat/Access Grants have been awarded statewide to fund 24 projects that improve fish and wildlife habitat and public access for hunting, fishing, trapping and other fish and wildlife related recreation.

Other important notes for the 2011 hunting seasons include:

Crossbows may now be used for hunting big game (deer and bear) during the early bear season, regular firearms seasons, the special January firearms season in Suffolk County, and all late muzzleloading seasons.  See Crossbow Hunting (www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/68802.html) for more information and the Certificate of Qualification. 

Recent legislation lowered the minimum age for youth hunters to purchase a Junior Bowhunting license for big game hunting from 14 to 12 years of age. See the Junior Hunter Mentoring Program (www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/46245.html) for detailed information on youth hunting requirements. 

Bear hunting will be open in new areas in eastern New York and bear hunting season dates in central and western New York have been modified to create a uniform season across the Southern Zone. See Bear Hunting Seasons (www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/28605.html#Black) for dates and locations. 

New legislation now allows use of rifles for big game hunting in Wyoming and Cortland counties and in the portion of Chautauqua County south of Route 20.  See www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/35010.html for a map of where rifles can be used for big game hunting.  Please note that the legislation for Cortland County does not allow the use of crossbows in that county during the regular big game season.

Finally, if you are a bowhunter, we invite you to participate in our Bowhunter Sighting Log (www.dec.ny.gov/animals/7193.html).  The Bowhunter Sighting Log basically involves keeping a diary of your bowhunting activity and the number of animals you see.  These data help us track deer and other wildlife populations.  To see an example of the data, just look at our deer season forecasts.  We have included Bowhunter Sighting Log data in the charts associated with each WMU forecast.   We could use more bowhunter participation in many northern, eastern, and southeastern counties and in Westchester and Suffolk counties.  To participate, please e-mail us (fwwildlf@gw.dec.state.ny.us - specify Bowhunter Sighting Log in the subject line) and provide your name, address, hunter ID (back tag number), a list of the counties where you hunt, and whether or not you have participated in New York's bowhunter log in any previous year.
SUNY Cobleskill: College opens for Move in & Orientation August 25th.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com Meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month 
may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure.

  
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331. Next Meeting: February 10th, 2011.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club stocked over 200 tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond located off Dow Street.  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Planning a Youth Pheasant shoot on September 24th on DEP lands located on Bearkill Road in Gilboa/Conesville. Look for blue signs. POC is Dewey Irving. Thanks to the Environmental Conservation Officers Association for donating $100 to help pay for the event. Meeting are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: This Spring, Don and Liz Reinhart, Chapter President of the local NWTF Chapter distributed 21,450 lbs. of seed corn for planting and non-harvest so that all wildlife(turkeys, deer etc.) will enjoy it throughout the winter. This Corn Seed was given to NWTF Members locally and to 11 other chapters from Binghamton to Plattsburgh to Liberty, NY. There was a total of 1582 bags distributed throughout N Y State in April and May.     

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: The club will have a Gun Hunter Safety Course on Aug 26 & 27. and an Archery class on Aug 21st. POC is John Hornauer 294-8834. Trap Shoots on 1st & 3rd Saturdays starting in June through September. Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings for local chapter are possible being relocated. Will send out information when available. Ed August is no longer chairing the Schoharie County Chapter.  New Contact is Mike Walchko. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).   

Whitetails Unlimited:  Schoharie County Chapter will again donate a Black Powder Gun for the Venison Donation Program this fall. Nine guns were purchased to be raffled or auctioned off at the September fund banquet. Over one hundred diner tickets were mailed out to members and guest for the banquet which will be held on September 25th at the Best Western in Cobleskill. If you would like a ticket POCs are John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  The merchandise can be viewed in the new Summer Magazine which just came out last month.  Signage keeps spreading the word. Whitetails Unlimited has a long history of fighting poaching and encouraging good relations between hunters and landowners. Whitetails Watch and Project POLITE are two national programs providing the vital components of these efforts. Whitetails Watch components include boundary property signs, wallet cards, and decals to remind poachers that local citizens are on guard and will report any suspicious activity. Our Project POLITE cards are an easy way for hunters and landowners to exchange contact information, and help build positive relationships for future access. Established in 1982, Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has in excess of 450 chapters and 90,000 supporters throughout the United States and has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path Hiking Club: Leaders of events are: Dan Kwiatkowski 518-827-8377 or Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569.  Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  The Antler Restriction vote was taken at last meeting. Small turn out. Members voted for no antler restriction policy.  Bob Britton has December raffle tickets. Trap machine has been repaired and trap shooting has started on Friday nights. Angelo Porfirio and Dave Symons are POCs. Still have some $10 fish stocking buttons left, see Peter DeBartolo 827-5344. Over $820 turned in so far. The fish were stocked on July 1st. A mixture of Brown Trout and Tiger Trout ranging between 14” to 21” in length costing the club $900. Membership approved a Boy Scout Troop Camporee @ the club on Oct 7th, 8th, 9th expecting close to 500 in attendances (need portapotties). September meeting - Power point presentation for NYS Bear by Josh Choquette.        

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Dues are still $10. Club is sponsoring the Timothy Murphy 10 – K run to be held on October 8th. If you can help out contact Club President Aaron Hamm, 827-6881.  The booklet is near completion and the President requested if a member who has worked in the pass cannot make this event, this fall, to allow him to know. He stated that he has received offers of help for the registration and finish results. It was also announced by Pee Wee that the possible purchase of the trap from Dick Sperano has not been completed to-date. It should be completed and in place for the fall picnic. The controversial  proposed “antler restriction” was once again discussed. The President read a memo received from the S.C.C.A. requesting that we once again take a vote on this issue, As the club had voted against this proposal in the past the members present saw no reason to again vote. Upon a motion made by Pee Wee Papas and seconded by Kim Karsch the secretary was instructed to notify the county association that the West Fulton Club is against this three on a side proposal.  A show of hands was taken and only one member present was in favor of the antler restriction proposal. There were 18 members present. The next meeting will take place on September 6th. There will be a Club Outing on September 17 located at the Panther Creek Farms. Trap shoot and a fish contest for the youth begins at 10 AM. Bar-be-que (pork, chicken, hamburg & hotdogs) along with beer, soda and sweet corn are free to all paid up members. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses.    
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 SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  Meeting Adjourned @ 9:30 PM. 
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The August meeting, 8/25/11, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting to be held at the Conesville Village Hall, near the fire house.    
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